
· Membership: Thank you to all the many new members who have joined at induction; we  hope that the remaining few will get round to joining soon and help support a worthwhile effort! Forms are available in the mess- please help us to help you!

· Publicity: We are trying to put together a leaflet about the mess for current and future mess members. We hope that this will encourage more people to join up as well as provide useful information to members. This will be complimented by our very own web page, accessible through the hospital postgrad intranet site, and currently being developed by James.
· Appointments: We welcome our new mess entertainment sec, Palani Krishnamoorthy, who will be keen to develop the recreational facilities available in the mess; possible suggestions include a playstation, a darts board, a football table, a jukebox, some board games…any more? Well get in touch then! Bleep 4474

· Mess Access: The installation of a magnetic swipe card controlled lock is nearing implementation; final bids have been accepted and it is now only a matter of time. There was some concern expressed about access to on call meals- this will still be possible by collecting meals from the restaurant before 7 pm and using alternative microwave  facilities available at various points around the hospital. While we regret the inconvenience caused to those who do not wish to pay the modest sums required for additional mess facilities, this must be balanced against fairness to those who do contribute every month to the upkeep of the mess and without whom the mess would not be what it is. We would also argue that the mess is not responsible for on call meals but that it is the domain of the catering department and its policy on opening hours. We would suggest very strongly that any future complaints should be addressed exclusively to them!

· Nibbles & Beverages: We hope that you like the various snacks we put out from time to time for your enjoyment as well as the choice of teas, coffees and chocolates. Vicky Irvine is trying to find us a coin operated traditional sweets machine as an addition to the mess. Other suggestions include an automated hot drinks machine, ideally free of charge to users, which would be serviced by the catering department for a monthly fee. We will be making enquiries from next april onwards.

· Lunch Time Meetings: These start at 12.30 pm and are on most Wednesdays. Please get as many of your friends and colleagues to attend so that we continue to generate interest from drug reps. You can check the next meeting date by looking at the year planner on the mess notice board.

· Mess Parties:  We are going to be trying to organise a free mess party with alcohol and snacks every last Friday of each month starting February 2003. Watch out for mess posters!

· Facilities: A request for an estimated cost of a telephone extension has been placed with the IT department. We are still awaiting a response and will keep you posted….meanwhile, Helen and Bisher will be looking at getting some decorative items to enhance the mess. We will be turning one of the noticeboards into our photo gallery  so please feel free to add to the collection! We are always keen to improve our mess and suggestions are welcome. Contact Evin on bleep 1455.

· Summer Ball: We have begun the daunting task of organising yet another summer ball. This will take place on the 4th of July at the Talltrees Hotel. Further details to follow…
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